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Dear Readers 

Since becoming the editor of this magazine, I have be-
come acquainted with many lovely people from the vil-
lage and outside. Mind you, if we passed in the street we 
may not recognise each other! Most of the contact I have 
with contributors, or those needing to insert a óone offô, 
is via email or over the phone. Occasionally someone 
comes to the door. 

It is amazing to hear how proud people are of our village 
and its inhabitants. The planting of the bulbs on Chestnut 
Corner is just one example of how people come together 
to make our village attractive. There are also the groups 
who keep our footpaths clear and tidy the churchyard. 

There are also many concerns expressed , however,  
about speeding drivers, litter louts and vandals. A worry-
ing thought, though, is that one concerned villager did 
not want to be personally identified in case of repercus-
sions! 

Most of the culprits are  those travelling through. It does 
not help that one of our lanes is designated national 
speed limit.  You certainly do take your life in your 
hands trying to walk along that  piece of road.  

What can we do? Continue doing what we do well here 
in Shorne: be a good neighbour, pick up the litter where 
you can,  beautify our village  in as many ways  as possi-
ble and be proud to be a resident of Shorne. It is a won-
derful place to live! 

Finally, I personally would like to say what  great sup-
port Glyn Ackerley has given to me and the magazine. I  
hope he and his family settle quickly and happily into 
their new parish. 

With warmest wishes for a very Merry Christmas and a 
happy and healthy New Year,  Sue Muckley 
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VICARõS LETTER 
 

This is the last letter I will write for the magazine before I 
leave Shorne. I want to say something yet again that Iôve 
been trying to say in my six years here. To those who 
know and understand what Iôm going to say about Christ-
mas I ask for your patience as I express what I think the 
real meaning of Christmas truly is. 
 
I want to go back in my own experience to December 10th 1974 when I was 
just 17. At somewhere around 9.30 that evening I prayed a prayer in which I 
committed myself to follow Jesus Christ. It was my first real Christmas, I 
think it was the first time I really understood it. I was sent to Sunday school 
when I was a child, even though my parents didnôt go to church. I think I was 
seven years old when I joined the local church choir. I loved singing hymns 
and Carols, and although Iôd been brought up to believe in the secular materi-
alist Christmas I knew there was more to Christmas than all that. That Christ-
mas in 1974 it all made sense to me for the first time. The words of the 
Christmas readings at church and what is said in many of the carols all came 
together and I really saw what it all meant for the first time. 
 
Now some people might think it would be really impressive if I could tell 
you that I was a teenage drug dealer or gang leader. I might have written mil-
lion seller books and spoken at national youth conferences but no, Iôm just 
me, what many people would have thought was a good boy really. I did well 
at school. My parents were proud of me. But I have to tell you that night I 
really saw what Iôm truly like and what I need when I saw for the first time 
who Jesus Christ is. 
 
If you read my letter last month you will realise that I was encouraged to ap-
ply for the work of diocesan director of ordinands. It became clear that in 
order to do that work, that I feel I had been called to, I had do it part time by 
being the Vicar of Shorne as well. I had been a village vicar before and I 
vaguely remembered back over 15 years what it was like. Iôd forgotten the 
idyllic view that some people have of the village vicar walking the streets of 
the village, sitting in the village pubs for hours making small talk with pa-
rishioners. Some people think thatôs how the village vicar becomes known, 
they say we knew that vicar but do they? They may have a superficial 
knowledge but do they know the secret thoughts and attitudes of any casual 
acquaintances, no! Of course there are many of you who donôt really know 
me. There are a handful of folk here in Shorne who after over six years of 
having me as their vicar might know a bit about me. If you donôt itôs not your 
fault. I have not wanted people to know what Iôm really like just as many of 
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you donôt want us to know what really goes on in your minds.  
 
If we were to have the deep thoughts and attitudes of our hearts openly ex-
amined by those we know then I believe we would all be revealed as we tru-
ly are before, God that we have a sickness we call sin that separates us from 
the holiness of God.    
 
All I know is that Jesus Christ, who really came into focus for me forty-one 
years ago, offers me the remedy for the sickness I have. I say a bit more 
about that in a moment. 
 
Certain teachings of Jesus and his early followers point to the idea that 
thereôs a real tussle going on in the spiritual world for us and control over us. 
It seems to me this tussle is especially intense at Christmas. Because the 
simplest message of Christmas is that Jesus came into the world to help us 
know Godôs forgiveness, his eternal life, life to the full as a free gift. 
 
But there are all sorts of things going on that want to distract people from 
hearing that. There are those who want to change the message of Christ so it 
ends up being just about goodwill, and ócharityô. Not that those arenôt im-
portant of course. There are those who want us to think that the message of 
Christmas is just about having a good time and a great party. Well those are 
ok too, arenôt they? 
 
I ought to declare my hand at this time. I think we are in a spiritual struggle. 
I donôt believe Satan is a guy with a black cape and red horns and I donôt 
think as some Christians seem to that heôs as powerful as God. Actually 
some of them give us the impression that heôs more powerful than God. No, 
heôs weak but injured.  
 
Heôs angry and sly and he delights in our downfall. He loves it when I fail. 
When you fail. When we forget about God. He especially likes it when we 
don't see why we need God. We need God because we were created to know 
him and are prevented by our own agendas. All I can tell you is the more I 
learn about myself the more I know I need the forgiveness and healing of my 
spiritual sickness that is available through him. For me the attractive thing 
all those years ago was finding out who God is. Until then I didnôt really 
know. I thought God was some old guy, a bit like Father Christmas. You 
know, I didnôt really get it that Jesus came into the world to make him 
known. 
 
I canôt really remember what happened that December evening in 1974 but 
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the person God used to touch my life used the words of the bible and it was 
powerful stuff. With all my heart I want everyone to know what itôs all about. 
What was it that attracted me? Well I have to say that the idea of a good turn-
out after death attracted me. But the thing that really got me was realising the 
love of God revealed in Jesus that whatever weôve done he still wants to 
know us.   
 
The thing that really got me was who is Jesus? But who is this Jesus?  Well 
you might answer thatôs easy heôs the Son Of God isnôt he? Well I want to 
explain exactly what that means. In Johnôs gospel chapter 1, John calls Jesus 
the Word and he says about the birth of Jesus in verse 14, ñThe Word became 
flesh and made his dwelling among us.ò But he also tells us in John 1:1 that 
the Word, Jesus as we know him, was with God, but wasnôt just with God he 
was God. John tells us that this Word person or Jesus as he became is the cre-
ator, He says, ñThrough him all things were madeò John 1:3 
 
But John also tells us that Jesus brought light into the World. John says in 
John 1 verse 4, ñIn him (Jesus) was life, and that life was the light of men. 
And he continues in verse 9, ñThe true light that gives light to every man was 
coming into the world.ò So if youôre in some way an outcast or for you the 
world seems very bleak and you canôt see where youôre going in life then 
Jesus says, I want to come and bring light into your life. But I want to say to 
you that itôs the light of God. In verse 18 John says, no one has ever seen 
God, but this word, this Jesus who he describes here as God the one and only, 
he has made God known. 
 
You know a lot of people have all sorts of misconceptions and misunder-
standings about what was happening in the birth of Jesus. People rejected 
him, they didnôt recognize him for who he was. As John says in chapter 1 
again Verse 5 ñThe light shines in the darkness, but the darkness has not un-
derstood it.ò And verse 10, ñHe was in the world, and though the world was 
made through him, the world did not recognize him.ò They didnôt recognize 
him and understand him then and often people donôt today. 
 
You know the Star of the Christmas story was like a symbol of the light Jesus 
was bringing into the world. Light to shine in the darkness of peopleôs lives. 
He gave us something really special it says in John 1:12 ñYet to all who re-
ceived him, to those who believed in his name, he gave the right to become 
children of God—ñ And of course Jesus himself was a gift from God as John 
3:16 tells us ñGod so loved the World that he gave his one and only Son, that 
whoever believes in Him shall not perish but have eternal life.ò  
 
It was the most costly of gifts, God gave up his Son, in effect himself, to 
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death on the Cross so that through what was done in that death on the cross. 
Light would shine in darkness. People whoever they are could know Godôs 
forgiveness.  
 
I want to challenge you this Christmas to seek Jesus Christ and in the New 
Year to follow him. 
 
Every blessing in the Lord Jesus Christ, 
 
Rev Dr. Glyn Ackerley    
 
 
   

 

 
 

 

 
MAGAZINE SUBSCRIPTIONS 

 
Another year has passed and Parish Magazine subscriptions are due. 
The price remains unchanged at £5.00 for 10 issues. Some of the dis-
tributors collect in December, others at the end of January. If you 
havenôt paid your subs already, could you please make use of the en-
velope delivered with this magazine and, if at all possible, return it to 
your distributor - or at least have it ready when they call back. If you 
wish to pay by cheque, please make cheques payable to Shorne PCC. 
 
With best wishes for Christmas and the New Year from all the Maga-

zine Team 

Thank you 
 

A big ôthank youô to Mr and Mrs Bob Lane and helpers from The Ridgeway 
who on Sunday, 25th October planted 500 daffodil bulbs in the grass on 
Chestnut Corner at the top of Tanyard Hill which will enhance the beauty of 
our village. It is nice to see the inhabitants of Shorne beautifying and protect-
ing our village.  
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 PARISH COUNCIL MATTERS 
 

Parish Council Matters for December 2015 
 

Lower Thames Crossing Latest 
Gravesham Rural Forum has sent a letter to Patrick McLaughlin, the Secre-
tary of State for Transport, urging him to consider the serious impacts that 
would arise if a decision is made to build any new Lower Thames Crossing 
east of Gravesend. 
The letter, endorsed by Shorne Parish Council, together with the Leader of 
Gravesham Borough Council, Adam Holloway MP, and Kent County Coun-
cilôs Member for Gravesham Rural, challenges the statements currently circu-
lating in favour of Option C, and makes it clear that only an improvement at 
Dartford will relieve the problems and issues that the current crossing faces, 
and deliver the additional capacity to meet the needs of traffic travelling 
around London. 
The letter sent to the Secretary of State can be accessed and viewed on our 
website at:  http://www.shornepc.kentparishes.gov.uk/default.cfm?
pid=news&newsid=11658 
 
Neighbourhood Planning 
The Localism Act 2011 provides the right for parish councils to produce their 
own Neighbourhood Plans under The Neighbourhood Planning (General) 
Regulations 2012 which came into force on 6th April 2012.  The Parish 
Council has appointed a working party to look into the requirements and to 
investigate the pros and cons of having a Neighbourhood Plan, together with 
the likely costs, in order to determine whether it would be beneficial to the 
parishioners before making a decision to proceed or not.  
 
Daffodil Display 
Seven volunteers from Shorne spent their Sunday morning on 25th October 
planting around 500 daffodil and narcissi bulbs on Chestnut Green.  The 
bulbs were kindly donated by Mrs Polhill, who also helped to plant them.  It 
is hoped that this will provide a cheerful display next spring, supplementing 
the daffodils previously planted throughout the village by Mrs Hornby. 
 
A Visit from Vandals 
In stark contrast to the above, at least 4 cars had their windows smashed 
around midnight on 28th October, as vandals left a trail of destruction 
through Shorne and Shorne Ridgeway.  Police have been notified, but if any-
one has any information relating to the incident they should contact the Po-
lice. 
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Footpaths Volunteers 
Are you a regular user of the footpaths or bridleways in Shorne, and consider 
it important that they are kept open for the enjoyment of those who use them?  
If so, you might want to join the growing number of volunteers who help to 
monitor and maintain the 13 miles of footpaths and bridleways in the parish.  
With the severe cutbacks in the services provided by the KCC Public Rights 
of Way (PROW) teams, it is becoming increasingly important for volunteers 
to plug the gaps.  There are a number of ways you can help.  For example, 
you can: 
 
Become of Volunteer Path Warden, by adopting a path or  paths, and car -
rying out periodic walks to report on their condition and to report any issues.  
This is particularly suitable for individuals or couples who regularly walk the 
footpath. 
 
Adopt a Path, or  a section of a path, and carry out regular  routine 
maintenance to make sure the vegetation is kept under control and the path 
remains clear.  This would suit small groups of friends who would like to 
adopt a favourite pathway in their locality, and can spare an hour or so each 
month to keep it neat and tidy. 
 
Join our Vegetation Clearance Team, a group of volunteers who are pre-
pared to roll up their sleeves on occasions to tackle soft vegetation such as 
nettles and brambles on footpaths that are starting to become overgrown.  
Without these volunteers, some of our footpaths would become impassable. 
We currently have a dozen or so volunteers, but many hands make light work, 
and we are always looking for more volunteers to join us. 
Even if you donôt want to become a volunteer, you can do your bit by taking a 
pair of secateurs in your pocket whenever you go out for a walk, and taking 
the trouble to snip off any twigs or brambles that are starting to get in the 
way! 
If you are interested in becoming a Shorne Footpaths Volunteer, please give 
Bob Lane a call on 01474 822680, or email shorne.volunteers@gmx.co.uk. 
 

Christmas & New Year 
Shorne Parish Council would like to take this opportunity to wish all parish-
ioners and their families a Merry Christmas and a very Happy New Year. 
There is no January edition of the parish magazine, but you can keep up to 
date with parish council news by visiting our website at http://
www.shornepc.kentparishes.gov.uk, or on our Facebook page at https://
www.facebook.com/shorneparishcouncil. 
 

Bob Lane 
Shorne Parish Council 

mailto:shorne.volunteers@gmx.co.uk
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November meeting 
 
Ros Barden introduced Robin Alexander, who was our speaker 
at the November Meeting. He came to talk to us about an or-
ganisation called "S E R V ", or The Blood Runners, as they are 
known. S E R V was formed in the 1960ôs, in the London area, 
to get desperately needed blood supplies to the Hospitals where 
it is needed, very quickly. The people who run SERV are all 
volunteers and use their own motor bikes to get through the traffic more easily, but 
they have to keep to the rules of the road and those who exceed the speed limit are not 
tolerated. Vital medical supplies, as well as blood, are now delivered, and if it is a 
special emergency, bikes with blue flashing lights are used. There are six of these 
stationed in Kent. The service proved so successful that it now covers 85% of the 
country. There are 130 volunteers in Kent plus 12 Controllers. The controllers work 
from home, run a rota system, call out the riders as they are required, and inform the 
volunteers where to pick up supplies and which hospital to deliver to. The goods go 
into a cool box, with ice packs and must be delivered within four hours, but of course, 
they hope to take less time than that. The boxes are sealed and the rider must stay with 
his Box until a member of the medical team has signed for it. The National Blood 
Transfusion Service operates from 6am, until 7pm and then S E R V covers the rest of 
the night and gives a 24 hour service at weekends, so you can see how vital these vol-
unteers are. In Kent each controller has 8 riders on standby. Only in icy conditions are 
cars used. 
 
Mr. Alexander said that the volunteers fund raise to provide money for their over-
heads, and our W. I. was pleased to give him a donation. We all admired the many 
hours these good people give to help save lives. It really was an inspiring talk. 
 
After a break for a welcome cup of tea, the meeting continued. 
 
There will be a guided Tour of Aylesford Priory on Nov. 13th and members were 
reminded that Longfield WI still run their market on Friday mornings, from 10am 
until 11.30am, when home grown and home-made produce can be purchased. The WI 
Carol Service is to be held in Rochester Cathedral on December 17th at 2.15 pm., cost 
£6. Our Christmas Lunch will be in Shorne Village Hall on Thursday, December3rd.  
 
Everyone attending is asked to provide a Raffle Prize. 
 
Six ladies are needed to form a Darts Team in the New Year if we wish to enter the 
competition, and those who play Whist said they would prefer to have the competition 
completed in one day. Invitations were received to attend Cobham and Luddesdownôs 
Tea Party and two ladies were invited to attend a Night Club being arranged by 
Harvel WI. Those going were asked to dress in sparkly black and white. We look for-
ward to hearing about the "ñGoings On " in Hartley. 
 
The next District Meeting will be held in Tunbridge Wells on March 16th when the 
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main speaker will be Jeremy Paxman. 
 
Members were sorry to hear of the death of Ann Geen, a former President of our WI. 
Birthday girls were Catrin, Sylvia, and Valerie. Ros won the Draw for the free 
Christmas Lunch.  
 
So ended another interesting meeting. 

 
Valerie Martin. 

 

Future Meetings: 
 
2016 
 
January 7th  
No Speaker 
BRING AND BUY 
 
February 4th 
SHORNE COUNTRY PARK- Andrew Mayfield 
 
March 3rd 
PROSTITUTION IN VICTORIAN MEDWAY - Brian Joyce 
 
April 7th 
JOYCE GREEN AND THE RIVER HOSPITALS- Fran Payne 
 
May 5th   
ANNUAL MEETING 

Collections 
Recently, Andrew Moffat was presented with a gift  after he stood 
down as Church Warden. Apparently some people were unaware that a 
collection towards the gift was taking place. It is still possible to make 
a contribution to commemorate Andrewôs fine work as Church Warden 
by giving directly to Jacqui Olid or Elaine Rothwell. An envelope can 
also be left in the church addressed to Jacqui Olid. The closing date for 
any contributions is Sunday, 13th December. Thank you. 
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NORTHFLEET & DISTRICT MENôS PROBUS CLUB  
 
 
At our last meeting on the 3 November 2015, we had 
the pleasure of an illustrated presentation by Chris 
Bull, a very popular local historian much in demand 
for his local knowledge of the area. His talk enti-
tled 'Dirty Dartford', has since changed to 'In Deepest 
Dartford', (in order not to offend the residents of Dart-
ford!) but the original title came from an ancient local 
rhyme.  
 
Chris gave his usual animated presentation and revealed some fascinating 
facts about the area, where Burroughs Welcome & Co, the pharmaceuticals 
company, were big employers, as were J & E Hall, a large heavy engineering 
firm who pioneered food refrigeration, especially in shipping, as well as man-
ufacturing. Dartford is also known as the home town of Mick Jagger of the 
Rolling Stones pop group. 
 
On 11 November 2015, a social event allowed 35 members, partners and 
friends to spend time at Pole Hill Garden Centre, with nearly three hours re-
served to wandering around this popular venue, bedecked with Christmas 
decorations. It gave an opportunity to get into the 'Christmas Spirit', and to 
pick up a few unusual ideas for presents.  Afterwards, they moved on to 
Leybourne, where they had an enjoyable lunch, returning home late after-
noon. 
 
On the 17 November 2015, Rob Poole gave an illustrated presentation, on the 
history of Rail Transport, including tramways, and the 'third rail' in the South 
East.  A few of the members were transported back to the romantic era of 
steam, and recalled many happy memories of that period. 
 
 
 
FUTURE MEETINGS 
 
I DECEMBER 2015                    CHRISTMAS LUNCHEON 
 
15 DECEMBER 2015 "A COLOURFUL MIX", A TALK & 

SLIDESHOW OF POPULAR GARDEN 
BIRDS 

                                                    SPEAKER:  JOHN BECKHAM 
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2016 
 
12 JANUARY 2016  RARE AND MIGRANT BIRDS 
                                                   SPEAKER:   JOHN BECKHAM 
 
26 JANUARY 2016   THAMES WARTIME DEFENCES 
                                                    SPEAKER:   ROB POOLE 
 
 
Any semi or retired men interested, may come along to Shorne Village Hall, 
between 10am and noon on the 15 December 2015, (or any of our regular 
meetings) and join the members of this friendly group, by arrangement with 
club secretary, Tony Weller, on 01474 560230.  For general PROBUS infor-
mation visit www.shornevillagehall.org under the heading of 'Regular Users'  
 

 
 

Upcoming Events 
 

Grim Gravesend-A guided walk around the seamy side of old Gravesend 
On: Tuesday 8th December 2015 
Guide: Christoph Bull 
Meet: 6.30pm on Community Square, outside Civic Centre, Windmill Street, Graves-
end 
This is event is free and has light refreshments provided afterwards at True Hair-
dressing, High Street 
No need to book, just turn up – information: Christoph Bull 07702287147 
This is a Gravesham Borough Council sponsored event to celebrate Christmas in 
Gravesend. 
  
Gravesend in Christmases Past ï historical guided tour of the Heritage Quarter 
with a Christmas flavour 
On: Saturday 19th December 2015 
Guide: Christoph Bull 
Meet: 6.30pm outside Gravesend Library, Windmill Street, Gravesend 
This is event is free and has light refreshments provided afterwards at Marieôs Tea 
Room, High Street 
No need to book, just turn up – information: Christoph Bull 07702287147 
This is a Gravesham Borough Council sponsored event to celebrate Christmas in 
Gravesend. 
  

http://www.shornevillagehall.org/
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Notes from the Choir Vestry 
 
The choir is busy preparing for Christmas now. We hope to 
see you at one of our Christmas services – perhaps the carol 
service on Sunday 20th December at 3.30pm in Church? 
We will be singing a couple of special choir carols alongside 
all the well known favourites.  
 
We are also doing some carol singing for charity. Firstly, at the St. Georgeôs Centre 
in Gravesend on Saturday 12 December at 10.30am. The slot for  St. Peter  and 
St. Paul, Shorne is thirty minutes and we will be singing a selection of well known 
carols accompanied by me on a portable organ (if my fingers will move – it can be a 
bit chilly!). All congregation members and villagers are warmly invited to join in. 
Song sheets are provided and you need to wrap up well. Itôs a great opportunity to 
celebrate publicly the real meaning of Christmas, a time of year that can seem overly 
dominated by commercialism.  
 
The carol singing at the St. Georgeôs Centre is in aid of Christian Aid – an interna-
tional development charity which supports people of all faiths and none. The news 
this year has been dominated by the problems of refugees and migrants. Of course it 
is a deeply complicated situation but personally I feel that if we gave more support to 
charities and organisations like Christian Aid, who work to improve the lives of those 
living in poverty overseas, then people might be more inclined to settle and make a 
life in the land of their birth rather than looking to leave it. If you want to find out 
more about Christian Aid their web site at http://www.christianaid.org.uk/index.aspx . 
 
Our second carol singing session will be at The Rose and Crown Pub in Shorne on 
Thursday 17th December at 7.30pm for  about half an hour . Again, all congrega-
tion members and villagers are warmly invited to join in and song sheets will be pro-
vided. We will be collecting on behalf of The Childrenôs Society – a national charity 
that runs local projects helping children and young people when they are at their most 
vulnerable and have nowhere left to turn. If you want to find out more about The 
Childrenôs Society then go to their web site at http://www.childrenssociety.org.uk/ . 
 
Before the next edition of the Parish Magazine we will be celebrating the start of a 
New Year – traditionally a time when people think about taking up new hobbies – 
like joining a choir! We have vacancies in our choir so if you enjoy singing then do 
get in touch. Our practices are on a Monday afternoon and, once a month, on a Sun-
day morning at 9.30am in Church.  
 
Our vicar Glyn will be leaving us in January, so I would like to take this opportunity 
to thank him for his support to the choir during his time in Shorne. We hope that he 
will be happy in his new position and will be thinking of him and Philippa in the 
months of change ahead.  
 
It seems to me that quite a large group of people contribute – often in quite small 

http://www.christianaid.org.uk/index.aspx
http://www.childrenssociety.org.uk/
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ways individually – to the running of our church. Sometimes this support seems to 
goes unacknowledged so I would like to just say a big thank you now, to everyone 
for all that they do.  Finally, I would like to thank our choir members and Rita our 
organist for their support over the year. It has been great fun and I am looking for-
ward to the musical challenges that the New Year will bring.     
 
For more information about carol singing and / or Shorne Church Choir please con-
tact me on 824177 or email ramoore@btinternet.com . 

Rosemary Moore 

 

 

Church Christmas Card 2015 
 

At the start of Advent (this year Sunday 29th November) a communal 
Christmas card will be appearing in Church. The idea is that people may 
sign this, in lieu of sending Christmas cards, and instead make a donation to 
our Church Roof and Tower Appeal, if they so wish.  I do hope that you will 
feel able to support this. A box will be available near the card, where you 
can make donations. If donating by cheque then please make the cheque 
payable to óShorne PCCô .  If you need any further information then do con-
tact me on 824177 or email to ramoore@btinternet.com . 

Rosemary Moore 

Shorne Parish Church on Facebook 
 

The number of people following our page is now 118. Please keep looking at 
the page and if youôre a Facebook user we really appreciate it when you like 
our postings, comment on them and share them with your FB friends. We 
also love to receive your photographs of church events, which can be posted 
directly to the page or emailed to me at ramoore@btinternet.com and I can 
put them on the page for you. Suzanne Patrick recently posted a photo of the 
Remembrance Sunday ceremony at our village war memorial and there has 
been a lot of interest in this.  

Rosemary Moore 

mailto:ramoore@btinternet.com
mailto:ramoore@btinternet.com
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********************  

 
START 2016 ON THE RIGHT FOOT 
AT SHORNARA TEA DANCE 

 
If you're learning to dance, why not come along to practice? 

 
If you're an experienced dancer, you may learn some new moves 

 or some new sequence dances. 
 

For great music, great company and a good deal of fun 
come and join in our monthly Tea Dance. 

 
Tea Dances held on the last Thursday of the month 

 at 2.00pm at Shorne Village Hall. 
 

Admission £4.00 including tea, biscuits and free raffle. 
 

Next Dance 28 January 2016 

 
*******************  

 

 
THE CHURCH IS OPEN ON SATURDAYS 

 
Until now the church (St Peter & St Paul off Butchers Hill) has been 
locked between services. It is now open on Saturdays from 10 am to 4 
pm except when it is being used for services such as weddings. We 
hope this will give parishioners, and visitors from outside the village, 
an opportunity to use it for private prayer and devotion and also to 
look round our ancient church. There is a free guide leaflet available in 
the church and a more detailed guide book and history which you can 
buy. 
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Church Services in Shorne 
 

Regular Church Services 
at St Peter & St Paul, Shorne 

 
SUNDAYS  

8:00 am   Holy Communion (Book of Common Prayer )  
 
10:00 am  
First Sunday in the month: All age worship 
A service for all the family without Holy Communion. 
 
Second and fourth Sundays in the month: Parish Commun-
ion. The service from Common Worship 
 
Third Sunday in the month: Family Communion 
Holy Communion from Common Worship adapted for all 
the family 
 
Fifth Sunday in the month: Specially devised service 
 

St. Katherineõs 

Roman Catholic Chapel ï Shorne 

Mass is now being said in the chapel on  

the first Saturday of every month at 11:00am 

Everyone Welcome 
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SHORNARA 
Shorne Active Retirement  Association 

 
 

December 2015 
 
Ten Pin Bowling 
Friday 4 December at 1.15 for 1.30pm at AMF Bowling Gravesend 
Contact Audrey Dinnis 01474 824006 
 
Walk 
Wednesday 16 December at 10.00am - Lower Upnor 
Christmas walk with mulled wine and mince pies at end.   
Meet in car park near the Arethusa.  Circular walk along the shore via Hoo 
Marina and Hoo Church (tide determines which way round we walk)! - 4 
miles. 
Contact Ann/Peter on 016334 718895 for further info. 
 
 
January 2016 
 
Short Mat Bowls 
Wednesday 6, 13, 20 and 27 January in the Village Hall 
1.45 - 3.45pm (Alpha Group) 4.00 - 5.30pm (Beta Group) 
 
Ten Pin Bowling 
Friday 8 and 22 January at 1.15 for 1.30pm at AMF Bowling Gravesend 
Contact Audrey Dinnis 01474 824006. 
 
AGM 
Tuesday 26 January at 2.00pm in the Village Hall. 
This will be followed by entertainment provided by Alan Simmons -  
Alan is a professional entertainer who is a singer and ventriloquist 
and will give us an afternoon of song and laughter.  
 
 
Tea Dance 
Thursday 28 January at 2.00pm in the Village Hall  
(see separate item for full details).  
 
 
If you would like to become a member of ShornARA please contact 
Maureen Horsham on 01474 363285 
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Clock Winding Dec 2015 

р 5ŜŎŜƳōŜǊ YŜǾƛƴ 

мн 5ŜŎŜƳōŜǊ !ƴŘȅ 

мф 5ŜŎŜƳōŜǊ [ŀǿǊŜƴŎŜ 

нс 5ŜŎŜƳōŜǊ tŀǳƭ 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Shorne Local History Group 
 
Our next two meetings are on Thursday 17 December where our speaker, 
Anne Carter will talk about Gadôs Hill Place and of course its famous 19th 
century resident, and Thursday 21 January when Andrew Wood will talk 
about Old Kent Windmills.  
 
Our meetings take place at 7.30pm in Shorne Village Hall, last just over an 
hour, end with tea/coffee and biscuits, and are open to everybody – just come 
along.  
 
We are still probably the least expensive organisation in the Parish. Annual 
membership (for seven meetings) is just £8 (ie £1.14 per meeting), and visi-
tors can attend single meetings for just £3. We can only maintain this low 
membership fee if we have lots of members.  
 
Future meetings will focus on Chalk Mining in Kent, Grim Gravesend and 
The Politeness of Princes ï the Reality of Mediaeval Etiquette and Man-
ners. 
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St Peter and St Paul Church 
Sidespersonsô and Wardensô Rota 

Decenber 2015 

Date Time Warden Sidesperson Service 

          

06 December   8.00am Andrew Moffat Angela Pay Holy Commun-
ion 

  10.00am Jaqui Olid Mark Bottom-
ley 

All Age Wor-
ship 

          

13 December   8.00am Moira Craw-
ford 

Betty Lennard Holy Commun-
ion 

  10.00am Sandra Cackett Ian Craig Holy Commun-
ion 

          

20 December    8.00am Maggie Harris Julie Aspinall Holy Commun-
ion 

  10.00am Juliet Theobald Angela Purdy Simplified Com-
munion 

    3.30pm Jaqui Olid Elaine Roth-
well 

Candlelit Carol 
Service 

          

24 December 
Christmas Eve 

  2.00pm Sandra Cackett   Service of Re-
membrance 

    4.30pm Beryl Tuft Jaqui Olid Crib/Christingle 
Service 

  11.30pm Jaqui Olid Richard & Joy 
Hankin 

Midnight Com-
munion 

          

25 December 
Christmas Day 

  8.00am Andrew Moffat   Holy Communion 

   10.00am Sandra Cackett   Family Christmas 
Service & Holy 
Communion 

27 December   8.00am Graham Lewis Pat Lewis Holy Commun-
ion 

  10.00am Sandra Cackett Jaqui Olid Holy Commun-
ion 
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Christmas Season Services 

at St Peter & St Paul, Shorne 
 

Sunday 20 December 3.30 pm 
Candlelit Carol Service                 

 
Christmas Eve 2 pm 

Service of Remembrance 
 

Christmas Eve 4.30 pm 
Combined Crib Service and Christingle Service 

 
Christmas Eve 11.30 pm 
Midnight Communion 

 
Christmas Day 8 am 

Holy Communion 
 

Christmas Day 10 am 
Family Christmas Service 

& Holy Communion 
 

Sundays 20 & 27 December the usual services will be held 
 

May you all have a very Joyful and Blessed Christmas Season 

 

http://www.graphicsfactory.com/login?ID=143881
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December 2015 
 
Tues 1st -  (Village Hall). PROBUS. Christmas Lunch 
 
Thurs 3rd 2.00pm (Village Hall). Shorne WI. Christmas Lunch. 
 
Sat 5th evening (Village Hall) STAGES Christmas Dinner-Dance. 
 
Mon 7th -  (London) STAGES.  John Rutter Christmas Concert. 
 
Tues 15th 10.00am (Village Hall). PROBUS. Talk and slide show óPopular  

  Garden Birdsô – speaker, John Beckham. 
 
Thurs 17th 7.30pm (Village Hall) Shorne Local History Group. óGadôs Hill -

  Placeô ï speaker, Anne Carter. 
 -  (The Three Mariners, Oare) STAGES. Diners Club. 
 
Sun 20th 3.30pm (Shorne Parish Church). Candle-lit Carol Service 
 
Thurs 24th 2.00pm (Shorne Parish Church). Service of Remembrance 
 4.30pm (Shorne Parish Church). Crib and Christingle Service 
 11.30pm (Shorne Parish Church). Midnight Communion. 
 
Fri 25th 8.00am (Shorne Parish Church). Holy Communion 
 10.00am (Shorne Parish Church). Family Christmas Service and  

  Holy Communion. 
 
 
January 2016 
 
Thurs 7th 2.00pm (Village Hall) Shorne WI. Bring and Buy. 
 
Sun 10th 10.00am (Shorne Parish Church). Vicarôs Farewell Church Service 
 
Mon 11th 2.00pm (Village Hall) STAGES monthly meeting. 
 
Wed 13th evening (Marlowe Theatre) STAGES. The Glenn Miller Story 
 
Thurs 21st 7.30pm (Village Hall) Shorne Local History Group. óOld Kent  

  Windmillsô ï speaker, Andrew Wood 
 evening (Sadlers Wells) STAGES. Sleeping Beauty. 
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February 2016 
 
Thurs 4th 2.00pm (Village Hall) Shorne WI. óShorne Country Parkô -   

  speaker – Andrew Mayfield.  
 
Thurs 11th 7.00pm (Village Hall) STAGES monthly meeting + AGM 
 
Thurs 18th 7.30pm (Village Hall) Shorne Local History Group. óChalk  

  Mining in Kentô - speaker, Rod LeGear . 
 
 
 
 
Weekly throughout the year 
 
Sundays 8.00am  
 & 10.00am (Shorne Parish Church) Regular church  
    Services 
 
Mondays 7.30pm  (Village Hall) Slimming World. 
 
Wednesdays  7.00pm  Village Hall) Shorne Short Mat Bowls Club 
 
Saturdays 10.00am  
 to 4.00pm     (Shorne Parish Church) Open to visitors except  

      when being used for weddings etc. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
For entries on the Calendar, please send details of your event(s) by email, using the 
heading Parish Calendar, to bushylees@tiscali.co.uk. These can be sent up to a 
year ahead. The Calendar will only contain basic details of date, time, venue and 
event title. If you want to publicise additional information about your event(s) you 
will need to send articles in addition directly to the Magazine Editor. 
 
 
 
 
 

 

mailto:bushylees@tiscali.co.uk
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Shorne 1941- Part 1 
 

Seventy-five years ago the people of Shorne, like everybody else in the UK, 
and many others around the world, were beginning their third year of the Sec-
ond World War. The previous year (1940) had begun quietly, but was soon 
marred by the devastation and repercussions of Dunkirk and the major bomb-
ing of London by the Luftwaffe. During the second part of 1940 the Battle of 
Britain in the skies above Shorne had begun to see a turning point in favour of 
our own military. 
 
1941 began with King George VI as our King and Winston Churchill as our 
Prime Minister. Franklin Delano Roosevelt was President of the USA (which 
was not yet a combatant in the War), Adolph Hitler was Chancellor of Germa-
ny and Joseph Stalin was General Secretary of the Communist Party of the 
USSR (in effect President). 
 
Although London continued to be a target for the Luftwaffe, during the first 
part of 1941 it focused its attention on other UK cities, thus leaving the skies 
above Shorne, and the ground beneath, a little less dangerous. 
 
The chronology of 1941 is littered with the Naziôs unbelievable treatment of 
the Jews, including summary executions of many thousands, in every country 
where they were in power. I will not record these separately, as they are too 
many to mention, and spread over too many countries. 
 
The year began (and continued) with many initiatives by British and Com-
monwealth forces. British troops began the year in January by attacking Italian 
held Eritrea, and towards the end of the month they captured Tobruk (Libya) 
from the Italians. 
 
In February Reserve Constable Albert Alexander, a patient at the Radcliffe 
Infirmary, Oxford, became the first person to be treated by penicillin intrave-
nously. Also this month, the SS Politician, carrying 20,000 cases of whisky, 
was wrecked off the Isle of Eriskay in the Hebrides. The story of the subse-
quent hiding of the whisky from Customs and Excise officers by the local pop-
ulation was told by Compton Mackenzie in his 1947 book óWhisky Galoreô, 
and was later (1949) made into a film.  At the end of this month Arthur T 
(Bomber) Harris became Marshal of the Royal Air Force, and subsequently, 
many would say, one of the heroes of the War. 
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March began with President Roosevelt signing the Lend-Lease Act, 
which allowed the USA to provide military equipment to any nation whose 
defence the US considered essential to its interests. Many historians consider 
that this was one of the most important turning points of the War, and apart 
from the obvious equipment benefits to the war effort, it provided a major 
morale boost to Britain. At the end of the month a three day naval action took 
place in the Mediterranean, at Cape Matapan off the coast of Greece, where 
British and Australian naval forces sank five Italian warships (3 heavy cruis-
ers and two destroyers), and severely damaged a battleship, at a cost of only 
some minor damage to four Allied light cruisers. Bulgaria and Yugoslavia 
entered the War alongside Germany this month. 
 
Greece capitulated to German forces in April, and Allied troops withdrew to 
Crete. Hungary also entered the War alongside Germany. Also this month the 
first major helicopter flight (lasting more than an hour) took place in the 
USA. 
 
On 9 May a key breakthrough took place, when the German submarine U110 
was attacked and captured by the Royal Navy ships HMS Aubretia, Broad-
way and Bulldog whilst escorting Convoy OB 318 in the North Atlantic off 
Greenland, with its Enigma code machine and codebooks intact. Although 
Enigma had been successfully ócrackedô at Bletchley Park the previous year, 
the capture of in-tact code books led to more effective translation, and con-
siderable amounts of intelligence on the German war effort. Also in May the 
first British jet aircraft, the Gloucester E28/39 was flown at RAF Cranwell in 
Lincolnshire. On 24th May perhaps the greatest naval disaster of the War took 
place when the battlecruiser HMS Hood, the pride of the Royal Navy, and 
many think the most beautiful warship ever built, was sunk in the North At-
lantic by pride of the German navy, the battleship SMS Bismarck, with a loss 
of 1415 lives (only three survivors). This had such major morale implications 
for the British public that Churchill gave the famous order to óSink the Bis-
marckô at whatever cost, and resulted in more than 54 Royal Naval ships 
(including 2 aircraft carriers, 8 battleships and battle cruisers, 14 cruisers and 
30 destroyers) changing course to intercept and engage her. She was eventu-
ally caught and sunk off the French coast three days later with a loss of 2086 
lives (only 114 survivors). 
 
Clothes rationing was introduced throughout Britain at the beginning of June 
(it was to last for eight years until March 1949). On 22 June, possibly the 
most significant act that was ultimately to lead to the defeat of Germany took 
place when Hitler ordered his troops to invade the Soviet Union, thus bring-
ing the USSR into the War on the side of the Allies. This action, named Op-



 

24 

eration Barbarossa, was the largest invasion of another country in history, 
and involved four million Axis troops and over 600,000 vehicles. It took the 
main focus of Germany away from the war effort against Britain. On 25 June 
Finland also took the opportunity to enter the War by declaring hostilities 
against its old enemy, the USSR. 
 
On 19 July Winston Churchill launched his famous óVô for Victory campaign 
and the BBC began regular broadcasting throughout Europe with the opening 
four notes of Beethovenôs Fifth Symphony (dot-dot-dot-dash), which in 
Morse Code represents the letter óVô. 
 
Josef Jacobs, a German spy was executed by firing squad on 15 August. He 
was the last person ever to be executed at the Tower of London - he was inci-
dentally captured by the Home Guard when he parachuted into England earli-
er in the year. Later in August, German troops reached Leningrad. The siege 
of Leningrad would eventually claim the lives of between one and one-and-a-
half million Russians.  
 
Although major destruction continued on the Russian Front and persecution 
and massacring of Jews was intensified throughout the German occupied 
countries, September and October were fairly thin on other news other than 
the Mount Rushmore sculpture in South Dakota, USA, being completed after 
fourteen years of work. 
 
November saw the first signs that the German invasion of the USSR was 
not going to plan when the German army was halted on the outskirts of Mos-
cow. This month also saw the sinking of the British aircraft carrier HMS Ark 
Royal by German U-boat U-81 off Gibraltar. Since the sinking of HMS Hood 
earlier in the year, Ark Royal had been regarded as our ópremierô naval ship. 
On 29 November the American passenger liner SS Lurline, sailing in the Pa-
cific Ocean just west of Hawaii, sent an urgent radio message to say that it 
had sighted a massive Japanese battle fleet sailing towards the island. It was 
to be the opening scene of an event that was to have major implications for 
the remaining course of the War. 
 
December saw a major  increase in war  activity. On 1 December  Britain 
declared a state of emergency in Malaya following reports of Japanese attacks 
across its border, and on 5 December Britain declared war on Finland, Hunga-
ry and Romania. On the morning of 7 December Japanese ships and aircraft 
launched a major and devastating attack on Pearl Harbor, Hawaii, the home 
base of the US Pacific fleet. They sank or badly damaged eighteen ships 
(including eight battleships), destroyed 188 aircraft and killed 2403 American 
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Naval personnel and members of their families. At the same time the Japa-
nese attacked the Philippines, Shanghai, Thailand and Hong Kong, thus de-
claring war of both the US and the British Empire. On 8 December Japanese 
troops entered Hong Kong, and on 9 December China declared war on Ger-
many, Japan and Italy. On 10 December two more major British naval capital 
ships, the battleship HMS Prince of Wales and the battlecruiser HMS Re-
pulse were sunk by Japanese aircraft off the coast of Malaya. On 11 Decem-
ber Germany and Italy declared war on the US which responded similarly. 
On 17 December German troops led by General Rommel began their retreat 
in North Africa. 
 
This was now truly a óWorld Warô. 
 
Famous births in 1941 include Paddy Ashdown (politician), Joan Baez 
(singer/songwriter), Julie Christie (actress), Richard Dawkins (scientist), Neil 
Diamond (singer/songwriter), Placido Domingo (singer), Bob Dylan (singer/
songwriter), Alex Fergusson (footballer), Jesse Jackson (civil rights leader) 
Slobodan Milosevic (Serbian politician), Bobby Moore (footballer) – and I 
am sure a number of people reading this article! 
 
Notable deaths in 1941 include Robert Baden-Powell (soldier and founder of 
the Scout movement), Amy Johnson (aviator), James Joyce (writer) and Vir-
ginia Woolf (writer). 

 
 

Ian Craig 
                      
 

Church Cleaning Rota 
 

DECEMBER 
5 Dennis, Isabel 
 
12 Claire, Julie 
 
19 Angela, Elaine, Valerie 
 
26 Penny 
 
 
 
Brass cleaning: 
Sandy & Valerie 

JANUARY 2016 
2 Dennis, Isabel 
 
9 Claire, Julie 
 
16 Angela, Elaine, Valerie 
 
23 Penny 
 
30 Dennis, Isabel 
 
Brass cleaning: 
Dennis & Isabel 
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North Kent Embroiderersô Guild 
  
 
November 2015 meeting  
 
The meeting started with some members stitching their applique panels, start-
ed last month, depicting a Christmas themed bird and holly.  Others were 
continuing with their individual pieces of quilting or Goldwork.  The 
Goldwork designs were started a couple of weeks ago at a day school with 
Jenny Aiden-Christie as a guest tutor.  Our second day school with Jenny will 
be next week, so some of us were catching up on our ñhomeworkò. 
  
Every November there is a chance to sit and stitch a small Christmas themed 
project.  This year a Christmas card with a Christmas tree worked in button-
hole stich with some sequins was one choice.  The hardest part was selecting 
the material, either an evenweave white or a hessian, the colour of threads 
and which sequins to use!   The chance to sit and stitch, chat and compare 
how the same design can give very different finished results depending on 
your choices was great fun. The second choice was to make a small felt 
brown reindeer – very cute.   
  
Our next meeting in December has time for a show and tell session for mem-
bers to share some of their work done during the year, a quiz (our Chair has a 
knack of finding questions to make us search our memories for knowledge 
long forgotten!) as well as some Christmas nibbles.  So, as this year ends we 
wish you a Happy Christmas and Happy New Year.   
  
Come and join us next year as we welcome visitors, of all abilities, from 2pm 
at: The Community Room, Gravesend Library, Windmill Street, Gravesend, 
DA12 1BE. The cost for visitors is £4.00 for each of the first two visits. Visit 

our website, ǿǿǿΦƴƻǊǘƘƪŜƴǘŜƳōǊƻƛŘŜǊŜǊǎΦŎƻΦǳƪΣ ŦƻǊ ƛƴŦƻǊƳŀǝƻƴ ƻƴ ƻǳǊ 
ōǊŀƴŎƘ ŀƴŘ ƻǳǊ ƳŜŜǝƴƎ ǇǊƻƎǊŀƳƳŜΣ or contact 01474 324734.  
 
 

 

http://www.northkentembroiderers.co.uk
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St Peter and St Paul Church 
Sidespersonsô and Wardensô Rota 

January 2016 
 

Date Time Warden Sidesperson Service 

          

03 Janu-
ary 

 08.00am Andrew Moffat Angela Pay Holy Communion 

   10.00am Jaqui Olid Mark Bottom-
ley 

All Age Worship 

          

10 Janu-
ary 

 08.00am Moira Crawford Betty Lennard Holy Communion 

   10.00am Jaqui Olid Ian Craig Holy Communion/ 
Farewell to Glyn & 
Phillipa/Lunch 

          

17 Janu-
ary 

 08.00am Andrew Moffat Angela Pay Holy Communion 

   10.00am Sandra Cackett Angela Purdy Simplified Com-
munion 

          

24 Janu-
ary 

 08.00am Graham Lewis Pat Lewis Holy Communion 

   10.00am Jaqui Olid Richard & Joy 
Hankin 

Holy Communion 

          

31 Janu-
ary 

 08.00am Andrew Moffat Angela Pay Holy Communion 

   10.00am Sandra Cackett Elaine Roth-
well 

Holy Communion 
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Debbie Crumpton Bsc (Hons) Ost, DO 
Registered Osteopath 

 
   Feeling stiff and achy all over? 
   Have osteoarthritis? 
   Got an injury that wont go away? 
   Need some body maintenance? 
 

Book now and see your local musculoskeletal specialists 
Osteopaths Debbie & Shelley, or Sports Therapist Nicki 

 
01322 864499 or 07545 642223 

 
The Mill Clinic 
Horton Road, 
South Darenth, 
Dartford DA4 9LW 

 
Open Monday to Saturday   ifo@osteopath4all.co.uk  

       www.osteopath4all.co.uk 
       www.themillclinic.co.uk 

http://www.osteopath4all.co.uk
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Painter & Decorator  
01634 711161  
07900 473043  

Fiona Spirals  
 
I only do business with nice people  

A full range of professional 
beauty treatments including: 

Shellac 
Jessica Manicure & Pedicure 

Waxing 
ESPA Face & 

Body Treatments 
Massage 

Genie Non-surgical Face Lift 
& Body Toning 

01474 822244    11a The Street, Shorne, DA12 3EA 

Free Parking 
Late night opening 

Pamper Parties available 
Gift Vouchers 

20% off for any new 
client with this advert 

B E A U T Y  S A L O N  

www.theruralretreatsalon.co.uk 
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WISLEIGH LADIES 
PAINTERS & DECORATORS 

 

Very clean, Very friendly and Very reliable.  
City and Guilds Qualified and Fully Insured. 
For a FREE Quote, PLEASE CALL  

Leigh or Wendy on 01474 249654 or 0780 181 4830 

Computerised Business Solutions 
Home & Small Business Support. Computer security and pro-
tection. Tuition. New Installations & Upgrades. Sales and Re-
pairs. Broadband. Wired & Wireless Networks. Data Backup & 
Recovery. Telephone & Remote Support. óSilver Surfersô a spe-
ciality. 
 

Established and well known in Shorne since 2000. No job too small. 
Call: Ali Meherali, Racefield Cottage, Woodlands Lane, Shorne DA12 3HH. 
Tel: 01474 824138. Mob: 07941 540534. E-mail: ali@combussol.co.uk 
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YOUR ADVERT HERE 
 

To advertise your local service or 
business here please contact 

Peter Moore on 01474 824177 
 

Email pwmoore@btinternet.com 
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Support your community by holding an event here 
SHORNE VILLAGE HALL   

Its a great place for all types of  
occasions -  

 
weddings, anniversaries, childrenõs parties 

and other family celebrations.  

There are special rates for  
Shorne parish residents.  

Speak to Andrea Tel. 01634 254755, sheõll be able to help.  
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Contact: Steve Fish 
Mobile: 07850 447158 
 

Unit 3, Milton Business Park 
128 Milton Road, Gravesend, Kent DA12 2PG 
Telephone: 01474 566809 Fax: 01474 332849 
Email: enquiries@essentialpapers.co.uk 

Essential Papers are an established and leading office paper supplier. No order is too 
small or too large; we provide quality paper products and services at very competitive 
prices along with a delivery service that is 'second to none'. 

WE CAN SUPPLY VARIOUS TYPES OF 
PAPER FOR ALL PRINTERS & COPIERS INC 
COMPANY LOGO, TINTED & WATER-
MARKED PAPER. 

 
WE ALSO SUPPLY A FULL RANGE OF INK & 
TONER CARTRIDGES FOR PCs & PRINTERS 

D J HAIR 
Building Contractor 

Established 1969 
 

 
Carpentry & Joinery 
Extensions 
Conversions 
Roofing 
Painting & Decorating 
Block Paving 
All Property Maintenance 
Structural Alterations 
Conservatories 
Orangeries 
 
 

Bridleway, Burdett Avenue 
Lower Shorne, Kent, DA12 3HP 
TEL: 01474 822623 
Mobile:  07850 726871 David Hair 
 07903 197609 Harry Underwood 
Email: David.hair@virgin.net 

FROM DESIGN TO COMPLETION  
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Barnside Luxury Boarding Cattery 
We offer all year boarding facilities in luxury accommodation individually heated, with all specialist needs 
catered for.  Licensed and approved by Local authorities.  Vaccination certificate required. 

Home of Tannu Burmese. 

Telephone  01474 812907 
Reception and Collection 
Mon ï Fri  9ï11am /4- 6pm 

Proprietor  Mrs L Bull 
Barnside, Wrotham Road, 
Meopham, Kent  DA13  0AU 

AJ DOE 
TREE SURGERY 

Fully qualified and insured 
 

For all tree work 
From pruning to felling 

Stump grinding 
FREE ADVICE AND ESTIMATES 

TEL:  01622 728574 

Rose and Crown 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

32 The Street, Shorne 
 

Traditional home cooked pub food using 
locally sourced produce.   

Two course lunch for the over 60s on 
Thursdays £7.95 

Sunday lunch 12-4pm  £9.95 
Real Ales & Fine Wines 

Dogs, kids & wellies welcome 
Disabled access  

 
 

For bookings tel: 01474 822373 
 

 

 

21 Darnley Road 
Gravesend DA11 0RZ 

 

Specialists in 
Neuro, Musculoskeletal 

& Elderly Rehabilitation. 
 

Home Visit Service 
in 20 miles radius.  

 

Contact:01474550274/07737045848 
www.jpmphysiotherapy.co.uk 

Email: jpmphysiotherapy@gmail.com 

JPM 
Physiotherapy  

Clinic 
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WEDDINGS, PARTIES, CORPORATE EVENTS 
CLEARSPAN AND PARTY MARQUEE HIRE, LININGS, LIGHTING,  

DANCEFLOORS, TABLES, CHAIRS, CROCKERY, GLASSES, 

 BARS, BBQôS, MARTINI VASES, MP3/PA, 

 CHAIR COVERS AND COLOURED SASHES 

CALL MICHAEL ON  01474 825209   OR  07941 459538 

WWW.HIGHAMMARQUEES.CO.UK  

 

ñHappy Feet Are Healthy Feetò 
 

Visit your local friendly Registered Podiatrist Atty 
 

Get help for foot pain, hard skin and corns, fungal nails, verrucae, ingrowing nails, diabetic 
foot managementéhopefully you wont have them all at once!  

 
The Mill Clinic 
Horton Road, 
South Darenth, 
Dartford DA4 9LW 

 

Call now to book an appointment  
 

01322 864499  
 

E-mail: info@themillclinic.co.uk 
www.themillclinic.co.uk 

 
Open Monday to Saturday 
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IMPERIAL WINDOWS 

DOUBLE GLAZING REPAIR SPECIALISTS 
 

We repair UPVC & Aluminium Windows & Doors 
Misted Units / Broken Glass / Emergency Boarding 

Adjustments / Draughts / Leaks 
Locks / Hinges / Handles / Restrictors 

Patio Door Handles / Wheels 
 

                 Reliable – Local Company – Established 1986 
 
                                       FREE QUOTATIONS 

01474 824400 / 07770 761355 
www.imperial-windows.co.uk 

VERBO COMPUTERS Ltd 
 

All your computer solutions under one roof; Home and Business users welcome 
We offer a friendly & efficient service with a No Fix No Fee Policy*   

Sensible prices Repairs & Tune-ups  

PCs and servers custom built Branded PCôs & laptops 

Hard drive data recovery Virus removal 

Software Backup solutions 

Sales: 0800 5420579        Enquiries 01474 353277 

Web: www.verbo.co.uk   Email: sales@verbo.co.uk 

HIGHLY RECOMMENDED BY DENNIS & TRACEY AND SEVERAL OTHER  
MEMBERS OF THE SHORNE PARISH CHURCH   

*Terms & Conditions apply 



 

40 

ANN ARCHER   

A PERSONAL AND CONFIDENTIAL 

SECRETARIAL SERVICE 
(Established 1993) 

 
Shorthand – Audio 

Correspondence – Manuscripts 
CVs – Essays – Dissertations 

Photocopying – Fax 

The Studio, 19 Nursery Road 
Meopham, Kent DA13 0NE 

 
Contact: Tel/Fax: 01474 814622 
Email: a.archer@ic24.net 

    Plumbing Technique 
 

¶   Boiler Replacements 
¶   Full Central Heating 
¶   Radiators 
¶   System Upgrades 
¶   Power Flushing 
¶   Power Showers 
¶   Unvented Cylinders 

 
Phone Mark 
01474 822348 

or  mobile 07899912100 
 
 

Your local  
Water and Gas Engineer 

No : 
130055 

 DJS 
Plumbing and Heating 

Solutions 
For all your plumbing needs 

Call David Sargent for a 
friendly and efficient service 

Tel: 01634 220271 
Mob: 07771 620833 

E-mail: 
davidsargent95@btinternet.com 



VILLAGE ORGANISATIONS 

School  
Headteacher 

Shorne C of E Primary  
Miss C Conroy 

822312 

Friends of Shorne School  Lisa Sewell (Chair) 
Helen Busby (Sec) 

740538 
822017 

Shorne Pre-School  Mrs J Bennett (Joint Supervisor) 357872 

Parish Council  Mr Robin N. Theobald (Chairman)   
Mr John R. Bugg (Vice Chairman)  

823674 
823642 

Parish Clerk  Mrs T Martin 
   70 Colyer Rd, Northfleet, DA11 8AY 
   shorne.parish@yahoo.co.uk 
   www.shornepc.kentparishes.gov.uk 

320824 

Village Hall–Bookings/Enquiries Andrea Butcher 
   g.r.ash@btinternet.com 

01634 254755 

Local History Group  Leanne Hornby (Secretary) 
leanneandpeter1@gmail.com 

822272 

Parish Archivist  Ian Craig 
   bushylees@tiscali.co.uk 

824186 

Shorne & Thong WI  Julie Aspinall (President) 
Secretaries: 
   Catrin Board & Maggie Harris 

825046 
 
822848 

Group Scout Leader  Mr G Busbridge 569512 

Scouts (Fri 7-9pm)  Mr G Busbridge 569512 

Cubs (Wed 6.30-8pm)  Mr F Patrick 822602 

Beavers  Julie Brown 361736 

Early Retirement Club  Mr Phillip Mansfield 01634 717823 

Racefield Close  Vanessa Wise, Scheme Manager 822802 

Garden Society  Mr D Baker (Chairman) 
Mr Alan Jarmyn 

01634 710169 
822991 

Shorne Flower  
Arrangers  

Mrs Linda Hutcheon (Chair) 
Mrs Mavis Jones (Secretary) 

01634 325540 
355386 

Short Mat Bowls  David Coppock (Chairman) 
Penny Edwards (Secretary) 

322164 
822076 

Dickens Country Protection Society  Mrs P Lippiatt (Hon.Secretary) 01322 275389 

Downs Way Medical Practice  Shorne Surgery 247003 

ShornARA  
 
 
Stages 

Maureen Horsham (Chairman) 
 
 
Richard Moore (Chairman) 

363285 
 
 
823384 



 
 
 
 

Surveyors 
Estate Agents 
& Valuers 
Established 1851 

 
 

 
 
 

Gravesend Office 
27-28 Windmill Street 

Gravesend 
Kent DA12 1AX 
Tel:  01474 332981 
Fax: 01474 564405 

 
Meopham Office 
9 The Parade 
Meopham 

Kent DA13 0JL 
Tel: 01474 814902 
Fax: 01474 813604 

 
www.rightmove.co.uk 

 
 

www.walkercroft.com 


